
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
March 28, 2019 
 
 
Parents and Families, 
 
Kansas City Neighborhood Academy is facing several obstacles that make our 
current situation unsustainable.  Despite vigorous efforts, we have struggled to meet 
our annual enrollment and budgetary goals.  Slower than expected housing 
development around the school and the increasing number of seats available in our 
city also present significant obstacles for KCNA and caused us to analyze the long-
term sustainability of our school. 
 
Due to these challenges, during last night’s monthly meeting the KCNA Board of 
Directors voted to the close KCNA at the end of this school year.   
 
We are proud of the progress we have made together since we first opened Kansas 
City Neighborhood Academy. Witnessing our teachers working with our students to 
help them become creative problem solvers, skilled communicators and critical 
thinkers have been a joy for all of us.  
 
In order to assist families during this time of transition, tonight’s parent meeting 
will provide resources to support you during this process.   We will meet in the 
school’s auditorium Thursday, March 28th at 6pm. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
KCNA Board of Directors  
 


